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                                 CG.MAY.16

 Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 26 May 2016 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, J. Beckett, T. Beckett, K. Brown, J. Cadwallader, D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, R. Hughes, D. Minnery (Chairman), C. Purcell, L. Ridgway, R. Smith, V. Taylor and M. Whittle.
Also present: 1 member of the press.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
16.21.CG 
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies for absence received.
16.22.CG
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
16.23.CG
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
16.24.CG
MINUTES

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To agree and adopt the minutes of an extraordinary meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 7 April 2016.
16.25.CG
HIGHWAYS ISSUES
i) Councillor Whittle agreed with the Road Safety Group in connection with their concerns about pedestrians crossing the busy A53.  He said this area of road is very dangerous to cross especially on a Wednesday with the livestock market; 60 M.P.H. traffic speed should be lowered.
Councillor Aldcroft said he was aware the Highway department carried out some work approximately five years ago on this area and it was concluded a zebra crossing in the area was ruled out.

Councillor Hughes said this issue has been raised to the Highways Dept’ at SC twice before. He said a pedestrian refuge is needed in the middle of the road.  We need to continue to press for this.
The Chairman said the path used by pedestrians from Milton Drive to the Gingerbread Man pub should be tarmacked and maintained as a proper footpath.
Councillor Whittle suggested the Council should write to SC asking for their safety procedures and insist they look at the area again.
Councillor Hughes informed members that it is Shropshire Council’s procedure for them to look at specific concerns raised which have come before Town Council first.

Councillor Cadwallader said it should be stressed that this area is much busier now with the growth of businesses on the trading estate.
Councillor Aldcroft said the businesses in the area could write a letter of support for some kind of traffic calming across the A53.
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write again to Highway dept’ at SC and demand they look at the safety aspects of this area of road. To look into a possible pedestrian refuge or some other kind of safety option for pedestrians crossing the road. To tarmac the footpath being used from Milton Drive to the Gingerbread Man pub and maintain it as a proper footpath. The Town’s Shropshire Councillors to act upon this issue.
Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOVLED:

To approach the Road Safety Group and ask them to put forward a letter to SC in support of the Town Council’s request to SC in connection with safety measures on the A53
ii) Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 vote against:
To agree to write to SC again to request the changes to the parking Town Council would like to make in Cheshire Street and High Street.

iii) Councillor Hughes said the hedge at the junction of Farcroft Drive from Alexandra Road junction has become overgrown by two metres.  A hole has been cut around the road sign; this is not satisfactory.
He said the hedge should be cut back 2 metres  so pedestrians can walk along the pavement safely and visibility is improved for vehicle users. He confirmed SC have been made aware of this and TC should reiterate the problem to SC again and ask why it has not been acted on.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to write to SC and request the overgrown hedge at the junction of Farcroft Drive from Alexandra Road is cut back in line with the footpath and ask why it has not been actioned after a previous request.
16.26.CG
DOG FRIENDLY TOWN
The Chairman thought it would be a good idea to encourage businesses within the town to be more dog friendly.  He said this would encourage more trade and would be good for the town.
Councillor Whittle said the town has already got a problem with dog fouling. Councillor Becket agreed.
The Chairman said in other towns businesses have signs to say if they are welcome and even provide water for dogs.
Councillor Hughes said it is about being more accommodating for dogs like other towns and it will encourage more visitors to the town.

Councillor Whittle suggested supplying loops that fix onto the wall so dog owners can tie their dog to them whilst going into a shop etc.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To agree for the Clerk to get costings for loops and to advertise in the local newspaper asking if business within the town would like to purchase one.



Uges H

16.27.CG
PUBLIC NOTICE BOARD
The Clerk said she has received a request from a member of the public for an additional notice board in the town.  She said it would be for the public general use like the one in Queen Street which is very well used.
Councillor Ridgway said this would be a good idea and he suggested the best location for the board would be by the Town Hall.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree for the Clerk to look into the costings of a new public notice board and report back at the next Services and Facilities Committee meeting.
16.28.CG
BUS ROUTE 341 AND 342
Councillor Hughes said he has met with the officers involved in the bus route.  He confirmed they are talking to North Shropshire Wheelers in Telford and Wrekin to see if they can cover some of the services that that the town is losing on 31 July. The Community Car could also help with getting residents to and from the hospital at a reasonable cost.
Councillor Whittle said having no bus route to Telford would be cutting off the town; this would include cutting off the option for children to go to higher education in the area  which would result in a huge loss and the Town Council should fight for them on their behalf to keep the route in service.
Councillor Hughes confirmed that Telford and Wrekin Council were stopping funding for the service.  SC are trying to look into ways to keep the service going.  He said this would not only be a huge loss for people reaching the hospital but for the people who use it to get to work.

Councillor Ridgway asked if there were any other bus routes being cut.

Councillor Hughes said yes across the border to Stafford.  He said Mr Eric Davies has worked extremely hard to come up with a solution to keep the route to Telford open from town and he wanted to publicly thank him.

16.29.CG
ASSET TRANSFERS
The Chairman updated members on the negotiations for the car parks. He said the sticking point is the legal issues in particular about the Traffic Regulation Orders which enable SC to charge on car parks. It may be possible to privately run the car parks but we need specialist legal advice. To ensure if the Town Council takes over the running of the car parks we can spend the money how we see fit. The income would be needed to run the other asset transfer we are looking at.
Councillor Whittle said the Council can’t take on more responsibilities if we can’t pay for them.  He thought it was a good idea to seek advice. 
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To go ahead and get independent legal advice on the Town Council’s position relating to the legalities of charging and using the money from town car parks.
The Chairman informed members that a consultation on Library opening hours is under way.
16.30.CG
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES

Councillor Aldcroft said he would like to report back on the Emergency Planning.  He said on 1 June a two hour lecture was cancelled and told Councillors if they require any information they should contact them directly.
The Chairman reported that at the invite of the Minister of Defence he attend a meeting on 24 May.  He said it was to talk to the Army Minister about the closing of Tern Hill Barracks.
He said they were told that the army are consolidating their forces and have identified Tern Hill to be no longer required from 2020.
He said the possible use for the land would be housing and commercial development. The Minister will look to Local Planning to see what would fit in to the plan.
He said another meeting to discuss the closure of the Barracks is planned for 10 June at Shirehall along with the MP covering how they will go about safeguarding Market Drayton.

The Chairman said he will update members on any further information he receives.

Councillor Whittle announced that the Twinning Association has finally closed down a few weeks ago.  All the information from the association has been passed over to the town’s museum and £3,122 has been given to Pezenas Association. 

The meeting concluded at 8.20 pm.


Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

……………………………………………….
